OFFICIAL COORDINATION/NOTIFICATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- Started at 10 February FPOM
PROJECT- BON
RESPONSE DATE- Response needed by COB FEB 24, 2011.
Description of the problem- Change in normal FPP PH priority for 3 testing days.  Requesting the change of PH2 priority to PH1 during the PH1 Sluiceway releases (Feb 28, March 1-2), plus the opening of the B2CC for 3 days (March 3-5) before FPP requirement for it to be opened at the start of Spring Spill 10 April.
Type of outage required- No outages required.  PH1 would be moved to first on priority for the above mentioned released dates.  The Corps will move back to normal PH2 priority once PH1 releases have been completed on March 2nd. 
Impact on facility operation- BON Project has the flexibility to move to PH1 priority to accommodate this PH priority change.  Opening the B2CC has been scheduled with the project and will be opened during the test from 3-5 March.  The B2CC will be opened at 0700 0n 3 March and close 1700 on 5 March.
Length of time for special OPS- Releases at PH1 are expected to take at least three days. The opening of the B2CC will be for 3 days (3-5 March).
Expected impacts on fish passage- Changing PH priority will be accomplished at 0100 on Monday Feb 28th thus providing adequate time for any migrating adults to key in on bulk flows for attraction out of PH1.  The switch from PH1 back to PH2 will commence at 0100 on the morning of 3 March.  The PH1 ITS will remain open and operational even when we switch back to PH2 priority.
Comments from agencies- FPOM participants and regional fish managers have been recently briefed and have been highly involved in the development and testing of the PH1 sluiceway and the B2CC.  They have supported this Corps research to develop a safe and viable passage strategy to provide the best passage conditions at Bonneville Dam for downstream migrating kelts. 
Final results- The activity will occur as coordinated above.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Dennis Schwartz, Fisheries Biologist, NWP Environmental Resources
Dennis.E.Schwartz@usace.army.mil
Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Columbia River Coordinator
503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

